

Holy Name School 850 Pearce Street • Fall River, Massachusetts 02720 T: 508-674-9131 • F: 508-679-0571 • W: www.hnsfr.com

Dr. Patricia M. Wardell, Principal Rev. Jay T. Maddock, Director

June 9, 2015

Dear Parents,

We were very pleased to receive notification from Bishop Stang High School that Anthony Mahoney-Pacheco was ranked 3rd academically in the Class of 2015; Anthony graduated from Holy Name School in 2011. Congratulations Anthony.

Bishop Stang High School also notified us that Benjamin Resende has won a Father Mullaney Scholarship award of \$1000, and notification was received from Diman Vocational High School that based on his placement test results, Nicholas Mota has received a waiver for Algebra 1 and will take Honors Geometry. Congratulations Benjamin and Nicholas.

We are also delighted to announce that Gabriella Joaquim received an Honorable Mention at the 2015 Massachusetts Science & Engineering Fair – Middle school Division which was held at Worcester Technical High School in Worcester on June 6th for her Science Fair Project "Chemiluminescence". Gabriella is the first Holy Name School student to participate in the State Fair and to win an award. Congratulations Gabriella.

A lunch menu order form for the week of June 15th through June 19th is enclosed; this is the last lunch menu order form for this school year. If you are ordering lunch or milk, please return the order form with payment by Thursday, June 11th.

A list of the members of the Class of 2015 and the high schools which they will attend along with list of the Pre-Kindergarten and Kindergarten "graduates" are included with today's letter.

Holy Name School has received another new family for the 2015-2016 school year as a result of our New Family Tuition Referral Discount. Please remember that if a Holy Name School family refers a new family who enrolls a child at Holy Name, the referring family will receive a \$500 tuition credit in September.

Reminder: This year's theme for the Holy Name Vacation Bible School is "Mount Everest"; the Vacation Bible School will be held from Monday, August 3rd through Friday, August 7th. A registration form is included with today's letter. For more information contact Mr. John Pietruszka at – 508-678-7532 or faithformaton@holynamefr.com

Friday, June 12th is Birthday Dress Up Day. Those students whose birthdays are during the months of June, July, and August do not have to wear their uniforms on June 12th.

Thank you to all who participated in our Yankee Candle Fundraiser. The school received \$2,165.20.

We received a flyer from the Smash Table Tennis club offering a Free introductory lesson; the flyer is included with today's letter.

Tomorrow evening, June 10th, there is a Harvest Festival 2015 Meeting at 6:30 p.m. in the Parish Center. All are welcome.

Our Spring Concert will be held on Friday, June 12th at 1 p.m. in the auditorium; parents and relatives are welcome to attend this event.

Holy Name School's Class of 2016 has scheduled it first Fundraiser for its Washington D.C. trip. The fundraiser is a Car Wash to be held this Saturday, June 13th from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. in the school yard. A bake Sale will also be available for those interested. Please save the date. A flyer is included with today's letter.

There is a meeting for the parents of the Class of 2016 on June 17th at 6:30 p.m. in the Parish Center.

A newly Updated June Calendar is included with today's letter.

Our Field Day is Wednesday, June 17th at Bishop Connolly High School Field. Students will be bused to BCHS beginning about 9:30 a.m. Students will wear their gym uniforms on Field Day and need to wear sun screen.

Sincerely,

Patricia M. Wardell, Ed. D.

Patricia M. Wardle

Principal

Holy Name School provides a Catholic education within an atmosphere of academic excellence. While providing Catholic values, students are challenged to do their best, to nurture their gifts and talents, and to develop curiosity, creativity, and critical thinking.

Holy Name School strives to produce confident, competent, and caring individuals who can work cooperatively, show respect for one another, and who demonstrate an understanding and appreciation of Catholic values.

Accredited by the New England Association of Schools and Colleges

